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SUBJECT/TITLE
Procurement code compliance

SPONSOR
Rep. Robert Damron

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:
x
City;
x
County;
x
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 Local public agencies

Requirement:
x
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
x
Modifies Existing
x
Adds New
 
Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

HB 155/HCS requires local governments to use standard procurement procedures when procuring  services for capital construction projects costing over $1 million.  The measure also sets out certain criminal penalties for procurement-related violations by contractors and public officials.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of HB 155/HCS is indeterminable, although it should be minimal.  Under this bill, local agencies, excluding school districts, would be required to adopt and comply with a procurement code if undertaking capital construction projects totaling over $1 million.  This could include projects such as jails, court facilities, city or county buildings, but also infrastructure projects such as sewer systems.

This bill addresses aspects of procurement, similar to the state Model Procurement Code, such as competitive sealed bidding, competitive negotiation and requests for proposal.  Under the measure, officials can undergo procurement training provided by appropriate organizations, but the training is not required.  In instances where local governments undertake $1 million-plus projects, but are not familiar with standard procurement procedures, perhaps someone would have to be designated the procurement officer or even someone hired, at an indeterminable cost.  Some training may be necessary, at an unknown cost.  Adopting an ordinance or regulation related to procurement would carry the costs normally associated with those activities, such as newspaper publication expenses.  In theory, these costs could be offset by potential savings realized through adherence to a standard procurement code.
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